Killoughteen National School
e-mail: killoughteennationalschool@eircom.net       Tel: (069)61195     Principal: Mr W Curtin
25/11/2016
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Parent(s), 
This Thursday December 1st  our 5th and 6th class are going to SMI for ‘Grease’ the musical. We know that they will enjoy it. 
Preparations for our Christmas carol service in the Church of the Immaculate Conception on Wednesday December the 14th  at 7pm are well under way. All pupils from Juniors to Sixth classes are preparing well for the event. We look forward to seeing everyone there on the night.
Our third and fourth classes are going to Cappamore Community Centre on December 1st for a Futsal competition. We wish them all well in this new experience. We would ask for a €2 donation to help with the cost of travel. 
On Fridays our third to sixth class pupils will have the opportunity to play rugby with a visiting coach called Ken Imbusch. This is in association with Munster rugby in conjunction with Newcastle West RFCF. We hope our pupils enjoy it as much as last year. Sincere thanks to them for doing this. 
Please see text re Christmas annuals and photographs sent  today Friday 25th November. 
We will have an information night for parents in the school on Monday December 5th on internet safety. It will on at 7.15pm.  The children from 3rd to 6th classes will have a workshop at school on that day also. The presenter is a man called Ger Brick. We would ask that as many parents as possible attend this very important presentation.  Please let us know if you wish to attend by writing a note in your childs homework diary to ensure that we have adequate seating on the night.  Due to the importance of this topic all staff and our local community Garda Cathy McMahon will also be present on the night. We sincerely hope that you will join us. 
Finally, there was a mistake made on the school closure list. The school will close on Thursday 22nd for the Christmas holidays. 

Le Gach Dea Ghuí
_________________
Willie Curtin. 
